
November 20, 2024

Wes Unrau, Chief Administrative Officer
Rural Municipality of Morris
P.O. Box 518
Morris MB  R0G 1K0
Wes.Unrau@rmofmorris.ca

Dear Wes Unrau: 

RE: Environment Act Licence No. 1000R– Licence Clause Suspension Request

This letter acknowledges the request by the Rural Municipality of Morris on November 
19, 2024 to extend the Lowe Farm lagoon discharge period after the November 1 discharge 
period deadline prescribed by Clause 25(f) of Environment Act Licence No. 1000R. 

I am granting a suspension of Clause 25(f) of Environment Act Licence No. 1000R 
pursuant to Section 18(1) of The Environment Act which allows you to proceed with the 
discharge. The suspension is in effect from November 20, 2024 to November 30, 2024 
inclusive for this event.

Please be advised that if weather conditions become unsuitable, discharge must 
cease and authorization may be revoked. All other clauses in Environment Act Licence No. 
1000R remain in effect.

If you have any questions please contact Kaley Giffin, Environment Officer, 
Environmental Compliance and Enforcement Branch, at Kaley.Giffin@gov.mb.ca or 204-
903-6552.

Yours sincerely,

Yvonne Hawryliuk
Acting Director

c. Public Registry
Agnes Wittmann - Environmental Approvals
Tyler Kneeshaw, Kaley Giffin - Environmental Compliance and Enforcement
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